Miscellaneous
OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR, Inc.
Notice of Opportunity for Public Hearing

PINELLAS COUNTY announces an opportunity for a public hearing. The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried-out by Pinellas County and FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by FHWA and FDOT.

PURPOSE: Notice is hereby given that interested persons may request a location and design concept public hearing for:

Project Name: Rehabilitation or Replacement of San Martin Boulevard Bridge over Riviera Bay

Type of Project: Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study

Project Limits: Along San Martin Boulevard from Tallahassee Drive to Weedon/Ridgeway Drive

City/Town/County: St. Petersburg, Pinellas County, Florida

County Project ID: 001036A

WPI Segment No.: 437622-1

This Project Includes: Evaluating alternatives for the rehabilitation or replacement of the San Martin Boulevard Bridge over Riviera Bay.

Persons interested in requesting a location and design concept public hearing should submit a request in writing to:

Pinellas County Public Works, Transportation Division, Transportation Engineering Section, Nancy McKibben, 14 S. Ft. Harrison Avenue, Clearwater, Florida, 33756, nmckibben@pinellascounty.org

The request should be postmarked no more than 21 days following the publication of this notice.
